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THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN. .

y -

U
THE WHITE HOUSE
WASHINGTON
March 28, 1975 :?

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT
THROUGH: JOHN MARSH

DON RUMSFELD

MAX FRIEDERSDORF PR fe. MFE
FROM: VERNON C. LOEN é/li,
SUBJECT: Tax Reduction Act Conference Report

(H.R.2166)

Counsellor Marsh asked me to give you the benefit of those House contacts
we have had since the vote Wednesday night.

After talking personally with a number of members immediately after the
vote, I feel sure a veto could be sustained. Among the 20 absentees who
could be counted upon to sustain a veto are: Ashbrook, Bell, Cederberg,
Dickinson, Erlenborn, Skubitz, and Wiggins, who in themselves constitute
7 of the necessary 20 vote gain from our 125-vote base. Democratic
absentees who might well vote to sustain are: Fuqua, Hays of Ohio,
Ichord, Passman, Rees (who took a walk on both votes after speaking
against the rule) and Runnels.

Among those who have told me they would switch their votes to sustain
your veto are: Don Clausen, Don Young, George O'Brien, Bill Frenzel
and Larry Pressler.

Henson Moore, the freshman Republican from Louisiana, just called in
strongly recommending a veto based upon public reaction to his 'may"
vote in five towns of his District. Similarly, freshman Republican
Tom Hagedorn of Minnesota, called to urge a veto based upon the public
reaction in his District. He also voted 'no'.

I believe you have received the input from Minority Leader John Rhodes,
who strongly and publicly urged a veto; Barber Conable, who wants a

veto, but will understand if you feel you must sign; and Democrats

Joe Waggonner and Phil Landrum, who fear you will get a worse bill later.
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If you intend to sign the measure, 1 believe the conservatives could

be pacified by sending up legislation to repeal the offensive sections
and with a strong signing statement that you will veto every
inflationary measure coming to your desk regardless of how many voted
for it. The huge budgetary deficits in prospect this year and next

are having a real impact on the House now, particularly after the Budget
Committee's report.

Signing also could be justified if your economic advisors feel a tax
stimulus still is necessary to combat recession.

Still another factor to consider is the fate of your emnergy recommendations
also resting in the hands of the Ways and Means Committee. If you sign,

I would recommend a phone call in advance to Chairman Ullman to advise

him of your decision and to urge his reciprocal action by moving speedily
on an acceptable energy tax bill.

Our staff is inclined to recommend that you sign the measure, but with
the above caveats and perhaps with a simultaneous television address
to the Nation.











